June 10th, 2019

TO: Council Member District 2 Jennifer Campbell

CC: Joshua Coyne, Mobility Staff

Seamus Kennedy, Ocean Beach Community Liaison

RE: Proposed Dockless Mobility Device Corrals in Ocean Beach

Council Member Campbell,

The Ocean Beach Planning Board took the time to review the proposed dockless mobility device corrals at our regular meeting last Wednesday.

Our major concerns to take into consideration while finalizing the list are as follows:

- Sunset cliffs is too major a thoroughfare to have any corrals on it
- The corrals need to respect street sweeping days and Wednesday farmers market
- · Corrals should not be placed on corners where a right turn can originate
- Less corrals on residential streets i.e. one per block
- Exception to the above can be made for the Bacon st. Bicycle Boulevard

Once the final list is decided upon we would like the community to be notified and the traditional 10 day comment period to be observed. The Board would also like to recommend that a traffic safety engineer evaluate the final list.

We thank the Council Member's office for giving us the time to look over this.

Best.

Andrea Schlageter

Chair, Ocean Beach Planning Board